Miscellaneous

DEPARTMENT OF ECONOMIC OPPORTUNITY
Division of Community Development
Notice of Public Comment Period

The Florida Department of Commerce (FloridaCommerce) announces a 30-day public comment period for the State of Florida Hurricane Ian State Action Plan draft to which all persons are invited to submit comments. 

The Florida Department of Commerce posted an initial draft of the Hurricane Ian State Action Plan for Disaster Recovery on their Hurricane Ian webpage – FloridaJobs.org/Hurricane-Ian - on July 12, 2023, along with instructions for submitting public comments. After the public comment period concludes, FloridaCommerce will submit the action plan to HUD for review and approval.

All public comments on the Hurricane Ian State Action Plan draft must be submitted by August 12, 2023, at 12:00 noon., Eastern Time. FloridaCommerce encourages interested parties to submit their comments through email at: HurricaneIan@RebuildFlorida.gov or mailed to the address listed below. 

Florida Department of Commerce, Attention: Division of Community Development, Policy Unit , 107 East Madison Street, The Caldwell Building, MSC 420, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-2100.

